Lake Park Athletic Boosters

Minutes from September 14, 2015 Meeting

Present: Victoria Zepeda, Milissa Riley, Lynn Brown, Mary Arey, Gina Cestone, Anna Abbinante, Karen Robinson,

Cyndy Adcock, Sherry Schellinger, Linda Wolf, Doug Denson

Absent: Jim Frale, Pete Schauer, Kathy Hocuk, Cara Steetz, Debbie McComb

Call to Order: 7:03pm

Introductions

Secretary's Report: The minutes taken at the August Meeting have been misplaced. If the notes are located, the minutes will be approved at the next meeting.

Treasurer's Report: Jim is not in attendance to present the report. Approval of the treasurer's report will be tabled until the next meeting. Victoria recommended that everyone review their budget for the year.

Athletic Director's Report: Reviewed Pete's Report. Booster members need to make sure that they are signed up for email blasts from the Athletic Dept regarding cancellations.

Committee Reports

- **a.** Vice President's Report: Cross country is going well. Boys Soccer is in need of an opener. Football openers and closers are going ok, but could always use more volunteers.
- b. Concessions Report: Gina and Mary have freshman parents that are willing to open and run the concession stand for freshman football games. They will continue to move forward. The boosters only open the concession stands for Varsity events. Need to consider purchasing Hot Chocolate machines, 35 gal of hot chocolate were prepared and sold on Saturday and the current preparation is difficult. Largest machines make 2.6 gal and cost \$369.99 and we would need to purchase 3 machines. Popcorn machines on the visitor's side is dangerous and needs to be replaced. Bob recommended purchasing the 16 oz- Gold Medal Macho Pop Popcorn Machine (\$1745). Boosters is looking to the school to purchase the machine. Cray Allen, Graphic Arts has offered to make menu signs for the concession stands. Doug will check the latitude of what we can do. Additional products have been purchased for Concession West. We will purchase leftover pepsi, diet pepsi and water from the Joust. Hot water is being fixed by Bob. Shout out to the maintenance crew, they have been wonderful and helpful. Bob, Director of Building, has gone above and beyond. Opening and closing instructions should be in each stand. Want to make sure that we stay consistent on selling price and cost. Check expiration dates on items.
- c. Spirit Wear & School Store: Had 6 events so far. Placed an order of \$2169.50 at the beginning of August. Hoodies have been selling. Placed another order that should be ready on Friday of \$6209. Also added some children size shirts to order due to the number of requests that have been received. Currently at \$8379 to date on a budget of \$9000. Sherry will talk to Karen Probst and get some advice on how much the budget should be increased. Having a lot of trouble connecting the IPad to the wi-fi or hotspot. Victoria will check with Bob about the wi-fi. Anna would like to open a Lake Park Booster Facebook Page and Twitter account. Also suggested a Teespring campaign where we could offer unique kind of tee shirt that we don't want to order for inventory, people would place orders and the tee-shirt will only be made if the minimum number of tee shirts is met. Victoria will look into the Twitter and Facebook options at this time. School store has sold a lot of geometers and spirit wear.

d. Sponsorship Report: Renewing and securing sponsors. Debbie is having issues updating the sign.

e. Fundraising Report: No report.f. Membership Report: No report.

School Board Representative – Doug Denson: Tony is looking into the problem with the wi-fi at West. Doug will look into options for the popcorn machine.

Old Business

New Business

- Concession stand pizza. The boosters would like to find a pizza vendor that is in district that can handle our ordering needs. Tested Italian Pizza Kitchen at two football games. John at Italian Pizza Kitchen tried to meet our needs. In the end found that the timing was about the same and the thickness of the pizza slices just wasn't the same. Further discussions with Generosa reduced our cost to \$11 per pizza and \$4 delivery charge. At this time we will stay with Generosa but will continue to be open to looking at other pizza vendors that are in district.
- Karen will look into options for Website Hosting. Our host will discontinue as of October 1, 2015 but will continue to keep active until December to allow us time to find a new host.
- Victoria and the Concession Committee will word a sign stating that volunteers cannot help themselves to free
 items. Leftover pizza, hot dogs and popcorn should be given to the maintenance crew or back to the community.
 No kids are allowed in the concession stands.

Next meeting October 19th in the Community Center.

Meeting adjourned at 9:18pm.